

Office of the City Clerk

Jim Owczarski City Clerk

www.city.milwaukee.gov

November 15, 2017

The Honorable, Ald. Milele A. Coggs Chair, Finance and Personnel Committee City Hall

Ald. Coggs,

With the passage of Common Council File Number 161349, the Safety Commission has been renamed as the Safety and Civic Commission. I believe it therefore appropriate to make the following amendments to the Salary and Positions Ordinances:

- 1. Under Section III.D. of the Salary Ordinance, amend "Safety Commission" to "Safety and Civic Commission". This would entitle members of the latter body to a per-meeting stipend as was the case with members of the Safety Commission.
- 2. Under Section V of the Positions Ordinance, amend "Safety Commission" to "Safety and Civic Commission". This would require all members of the latter body to file an annual Statement of Economic Interests as was the case with members of the Safety Commission.

Should you have any questions, &c., of me, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Respectfully,

James R. Owczarski

City Clerk

